Draft

Hampstead Solid Waste Committee
Meeting Minutes


July 14, 2010
The meeting began at 7:30 p.m. The members who were present:  Mr. Pat Bracken, Mr. Robert Nugent, , Ms. Ellen Cabral, and Selectman Lindquist.( Robert Golden was absent)
Visitors: P. Williams, C. Kowolski
MINUTES
Minutes of June 9, 2010 were reviewed.
Mr. Nugent made a MOTION to accept the minutes of June 9, 2010 as amended.
Ms. Cabral seconded the motion.
VOTE: 3-0-0
Motion Passes

OLD BUSINESS
Video- Mr. Nugent talked about having kids do a video contest and having some type of award.  The video would be based on recycling.  


C&D- Mr. Nugent has heard from a few contractors in town that complained about having to drive up to Raymond to get rid of construction debris.  Mr. Nugent believes that we should be able to offer the disposal of C&D at the transfer station.  There are a few companies that will take the debris from the Kent Farm transfer station.  
He explained that just because it isn’t done now is no reason to not look into it.  It is a benefit to the residents and that even opening it up more would help.  The people that work at the transfer station work for the town and need to follow whatever policies are adopted.  Mr. Nugent suggested that the C&D could even be collected on a different day. 

NEW BUSINESS

Correspondence- A letter was received from Pinkerton Academy student, Alexander Monteforte addressing some of his concerns on the Pay as you throw program.  He mentioned that the library gives so many free copies before charging and thought that the trash should work the same way.  Chairman Bracken will respond to Mr. Monteforte.
Electronic Recycling Day- Windfield Alloy has contacted the office looking to have August 7th as a free recycling day for Atkinson and Hampstead.  It was discussed that if Atkinson had an issue with the day, then maybe it could be held at the transfer station.
Trash Pickup on Holidays- There was some confusion this past holiday with trash pickup.  The policy is when the holiday falls on a weekend, the trash is not delayed.  There were people that held their trash a day the week of July 5th.  Ms. Cabral suggested that people that want a call to sign up their phone number and one call could be made to all.  The information about the holiday has been on the website, on the transfer station flyer, and in the flyer mailed to homes last year.  Ms. Cabral stated that she could look into the cost.

RFP- Request for Proposals- All the vendor contracts are due up January 1, 2011.  Chairman Bracken took the prior proposals and updated them as well as added new items.  The RFP’s will be due back for the Board of Selectmen’s meeting on October 11, 2010.  The Solid Waste Committee will be meeting on October 13th to review the bids and hopefully get it awarded in November to begin January 1, 2011.
1) Curbside Recycling- Mr. Bracken added plastics 1-6 be picked up.  Ms. Cabral questioned why not #7.  There was some confusion as to whether or not #7 was Styrofoam.  Ms. Cabral looked it up and there is a #7 plastic so it will be added that we are looking for #1-#7 recyclables to be picked up.  HMS and the town hall were removed as pickup places.  Mrs. Harrington will look into whether or not the Central School is still doing paper recycling.  The proposal will be for regular curbside recycling as well as a proposal for single stream recycling curbside, and well recycling for single stream with toters.  Page 4 of the draft needs to be changed from #1 and #3 to #1 and #2.  Page 5 needs to be changed from #1 and #4 to #1 and #2.
2) Tipping Fee Household Trash- The population needs to be updated.  The words in the top of the proposal info will read “to commence Jan. 1, 2011.  

3) Curbside Pick up of Household Trash- The same changes will be made as from the other proposals.  The Fire department will be added as a place for a dumpster, whereas they are currently paying for one.

4) Curbside Collection of Bulk Waste- This is a new proposal, but it is modeled after the other proposals.  The Committee is looking into a way to have bulk items picked up curbside to make it more convenient for those that can’t get to the transfer station.  There were questions as how best to do this, one day a month,along with the regular pick up, or twice a year.  It was agreed to put the proposal with no less than one day per month with the day to be determined.  They agreed to add residential non hazardous bulk waste.  There was concern about the ability to do the whole town in one day.  Maybe it would be a secion of the town each week.  This lead to the idea of adding it to the curbside pick up, but a coupon would be required for it to be picked up.  This led to the concern that the truck may fill up quicker than it normally does.  Mr. Kowolski suggested that the proposal be listed both ways.  By allowing residents to dispose of some larger items curbside, that could free up the transfer station to more items.

Chairman Bracken will make the changes and send out the revised RFP’s to the members for final review.

Household Hazardous Waste Day- The Town of Hampstead is the host for the hazardous waste day, scheduled for October 30, 2010 at the Central Fire Station.  There was a suggestion to see if an officer would be needed for traffic.  Mrs. Harrington will check to see if the grant was approved.  
ADJOURNMENT
Mr. Nugent made a MOTION to adjourn.
Mrs. Cabral SECONDS the motion.
VOTE: 3-0-0
MOTION PASSES
 The meeting ended at 9:25 p.m.
 

NEXT MEETING
August 11, 2010 at 7:30 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

 

Tina Harrington,
Recording Secretary

